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ôYOU CAN DO ITõ Term 1 FocusñõGetting Alongõ          

 

DATE EVENT 

Wed 19th Mar ¶ School Council AGM @ 7:00pm 

¶ School Council meeting @ 7:30pm 

Fri 21st Mar National ñNo Bullyingò Day 

Tues 25th Mar ¶ AFL players visit @ 12:30ðyr 5&6 students 

¶ AASC Dance program -Final night 

¶ Matthew Flinders  Information night 7pm 

¶ Sacred Heart Information night  

Fri 28th Mar ¶ Student Leadership Conference. 

¶ Whole school assembly, 3:00pm 

Mon 31st Mar AASC Tennis program -Final night 

Tues 1st Apr S.S.A Cross Country, information to come 

Fri 4th Apr      End of term 1.  Whole school assembly @          
1:00pm.  Dismissal @ 1:30pm 

Tues 22nd Apr TERM 2 begins 

Wed 23rd Apr Oberon High School Information night 7pm 

Fri 25th Apr ANZAC Dayñno school 

Tues 29th Apr Grovedale College  Information night 7pm 

Tues 6th May Belmont High Information night 7pm 

EVENT CALENDAR 

END OF TERM 
Donôt forget Friday, 4th April is the last day of term 1 2014. 
Children will be dismissed at 1.30pm. The  school buses 
and After School Care will begin at 1.30pm.  After School Care 
will finish at 6.30pm as usual. 

¶ TERM 2 2014  commences for all students on Tuesday, 

22nd April. 

NOTES SENT HOME 
 

Listed below are notes that will be or have been sent 
home over the last  week:  

§ Transition Day @ Grovedale College ñ all yr 5&6 
students  

§ List of Secondary  School 2015 Information 
sessionsñall yr 6 students  

 Contact your childõs teacher if you have not received 
the appropriate notes listed above.  

TERM 2 BUS PASSES 2014 
Term 2  2014 is a 10 week term, therefore it will be 
$100.00 for each fare paying child.  
All bus travellers have been issued  2014 bus passes, 
these  MUST  be attached to school bags to enable 
children to access the bus to and from school.   If you 
would like your child to start catching the bus please see 
Barb in the office on Monday to Wednesday. 

NO CURRENT BUS PASSðNO BUS TRAVEL 

Principals Report 
What a busy week we have had!  
 

Shaving For a Cure. 
Thank you to Mrs Ballard and the Junior School Council for 
arranging such a successful fundraiser for the Leukaemia 
Foundation. The special lunch order day, cake stall, gold coin 
donations, raffle and donations helped to raise over $5000. 
Deanne Mohr co-ordinated the parent helpers, Karen Strachan 
created lots of media interest in our event and Annette Polyzos 
created a spectacular rocky road house for the raffle. The 
highlight of the day was seeing the support behind this worthy 
cause with students Tyler Pekin, Jaxon Mohr and Tom Burchell 
shaving their heads. Maree Wilkinson and Robert Pekin also 
supported the cause by shaving their heads. We have lots of 
great photos on display in the office.  Thank you everyone for 
your support. 
 

Villawood Footy Day  
Thank you to the Loone, Foster and Cameron families who 
represented our school handing out fruit at the Villawood Footy 
Day last Saturday. They raised $520 for our school. 
 

Run Around Australia 
Many students have run laps of the oval in preparation of the 
Cross Country. The leader board is on display on my window. 
We'll done to Imogen Castle who is in top of the list as she has 
run over 100 laps to date. 
 

Preps full time 
The Prep teachers have completed their individual 
assessments now so the Prep students have started attending 
full time. Of course there will be some Preps who still need a 
rest in Wednesdays so I will leave that decision up to parents' 
discretion.  
 

Electronic Newsletter 
The newsletter is distributed fortnightly. Many parents already 
have a copy sent electronically though others receive a hard 
copy. By the end of term two the newsletter will be sent home 
by email or you can access it on the school website or by our 
school app (skoolbag).  Please let the office staff know your 
email address so that they can create an accurate distribution 
list in readiness for term three. For those families who don't 
have access to a computer, there will still be a few hard copies 
of the newsletter printed and available at the office. We hope to 
reduce costs and save paper from this initiative.  
 

Bus Travellers 
Parents please be aware that children need to be met by a 
parent or guardian when dropped at the bus stop. Written 
authorisation MUST be sent to the school for children to walk 
from bus stop to home unaccompanied.  If no parent at the bus 
stop or authorisation letter given to the office,  your child will 
remain on the bus and be returned to school.  

Julie Makin  

PARENT HELPERS  

Thank you so much to the new parents who attended 
one of the Parent Helpersô sessions over the last couple 
of weeks, we truly value your support. 
A reminder to ALL Parent Helpers to show your Working 
with Children or VIT (Victorian Institute of Teaching) card 
to the office so we can have a copy in our files. 
Thank you 



 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Grade PrepC 

Georgia Stephens -  for presenting her ôMe Boxõ with 
confidence and for being helpful and caring.  

Grade PrepG 

Jorja Svoboda ð for her wonderful progress learning the 

alphabet.  

Grade 1/2G  

Sharni Currie ð for constant thoughtfulness and kindness to 

others.  

Grade 1/2K  

Jada Sweeney ð for a fantastic recipe for our cook book.  

Caelum Petrovics ñ for displaying excellent listening skills.  

Grade 1/2L  

Meg Milburn -  for showing courage to have a go at 

everything!  

Tiana Currie ð for making huge improvements in your writing 

and always trying your best!  

Grade 3/4C  

Layla Garside ñ for persisting with her reading of a more 

challenging book. 

Tyson Audet ð for always completing his reading, Mathletics 

and Literacy Planet at home.  

Grade 3/4M  

Kieara Hamilton -  for  working hard on your home reading.  

Riley Watts ð for working hard in Maths to find patterns 

when skip counting.  

Grade 4/5B  

Jade Petrovics ñ for writing such descriptive story 

starters.  

Kya Werner ð for working hard on decimals.  

Grade 5/6L  

Angus Cutler ð for some exceptional work in writing!  

Zac Loveday ñ for creating a BRILLIANT haunted house at 

home as part of our Maths board game.  

  NEWSLETTER    
As MDRPS is moving to NO paper copies of the 
fortnightly newsletter  being handed out,  we ask 
that you  fill in the form below to indicate your  

preference  to receive your newsletter.   
Please return it to the school office ASAP.  

  

Childõs name: __________________________________ 
 

Grade:_____________________  
 
 

Email address:_________________________________ 
 

 

We will download the fortnightly Newsletter 
from the Skoolbag App or website. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________ 
 
 

Date :___________ 

 

LUNCH ORDERS - PARENT HELPER ROSTER 
Thank you to all the parents who put their names on our 
Lunch Order Roster for Term 1 and 2.   
We still have a few vacancies on the Roster, If you are 
able to assist with either Thursday drop off or Friday pick 
up please contact the office to have your name added to 
the roster.   Thank you for your support. 
 

Julie Makin 

 Thursday ð take 
orders and boxes to 
Brunch by  12:30pm 

Friday ð pick up 
boxes at Brunch 

and deliver to 
school by 1:30pm 

Week 8              
3/4M 

March 20th 
Juanita Mountjoy 

March 21st 
Helen  Williams 

Week 9             
3/4C 

March 27
th 

Sally Riddle 

March 28
th 

Jodie Hones 

Week   10 
End of Term 1 

No lunch orders 

Term 2 
Week 1 

No lunch ordersñ Anzac Day 

Week 2               
1/2K 

May 1st 
Deanne Mohr 

May 2nd 
Tracy Blunt 

Week 3               
1/2L 

May 8th 
Kris Balcombe 

May 9th 
Georgia  Armstrong 

Week 4               
1/2G 

May 15th 
Claire Laws 

May 16th 
Claire Laws 

Week 5             
Prep C 

May 22nd 

? 
May 23rd 

? 

Week 6            
Prep G 

May 29th 
Nicole Svoboda & 
Melissa Reeve 

May 30th 

? 

Week 7                
5/6L 

June 5th 
Annette  Polyzos 

June 6th 

? 

Week 8                
4/5B 

June 12th 
Deanee Mohr 

June 13th 
Michelle Sweeney 

Week 9              
3/4M 

June 19th 
Juanita Mountjoy 

June 20th 
Helen Williams 

Week 10 
End of Term 2 

No Lunch orders 



 

SPOTLIGHT ON MDRPS CURRICULUM!  
 

                   

Our school is taking a stand together.  
 

Our school is taking part in the National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence throughout this week. We encourage students to behave positively and safely 
every day,  but this week we will be shining the spotlight on our anti-bullying strategies. 
ñHands Offò; ñStop! I do not like itò;ò Be a part of the solution, not the problemò; are 
different ways we convey the message and practise respect towards one another. This 
week we want to reinforce this message.   All students have worked with our Arts 
teacher, Casey Burrill to create a collaborative artwork, ñMaking Our Markò.  This refers 

to being noticed for doing something positive; by behaving in kind, helpful, caring ways to ensure our school is a friendly, 
safe place for all. During the week students will also be participating in classroom 
activities planned around this theme. 
Today all students assembled in the Senior Learning Community to view the finished 
artwork, celebrate our schoolôs stand together, and discuss the importance of 
demonstrating these values and using strategies to ensure mutual respect. Thanks to our 
Safety Club representatives for their help in distributing the ñBullying No Way! Take a 
Stand Togetherò wrist bands which all students were given today to wear with pride, and 
the knowledge that they can make their mark to make a difference. 
 

The website http://bullyingnoway.gov.au has information for parents and students of all 
ages about the National Day of Action and how we can all help to create a safe, caring, 
supportive school environment free from bullying, harassment and violence.  

FUNKY HAIR DAY -   Supporting the Worlds Greatest Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation. 

Last Friday, Junior School Council organised a Funky  Hair/World's Greatest Shave Day.  

It was a very successful day with a special lunch, cake stall, hair spraying and a raffle for a 

remarkable rocky road house. Three students - Tom Burchell, 

Jaxon Mohr and Tyler Pekin bravely volunteered to lop off their 

locks.  Tyler's Pa (Robert Pekin) and Aunty Maree (Wilkinson) also 

took up the challenge to shed their hair 

during school assembly.  

The rest of the students sported fluoro 

wigs, whacky up-dos and mohawks to 

support the worthy cause.   

We'd set a modest target of $500 

and amazingly raised a whopping 

$5,338.55.   

Junior School council would like to 

thank all who helped and supported 

our school to raise such huge 

amount of money which will 

help the Leukaemia Foundation 

to fund its important work ð providing 

practical and emotional support to 

people with blood cancer, as well as 

investing in research.  Well done 

Mount Duneed ! 
 

Thank you, Sonja Ballard.  



 

Sacred Heart College Open Day 
Tuesday 25 March 2014 

 

Option 1 - Tour 1:  3.45 - 4.45pm  
followed by information session 5 - 5.30pm 

Option 2 - Tour  2:  5.30 - 6.30pm 
followed by information session 7 - 7.30pm 

 
For more information, please contact our Registrar, Judy 

Smith on  5222 0490  
Closing date for Year 7 2015 enrolments is Friday 23 May 

2014 

 
 

2015 Year 7 ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM  
To provide an enhanced program for academically 
capable students looking to further their literacy, 
numeracy and thinking skills starting in Year 7 and 
progressing through to Year 9. It will equip them with the 
skills and knowledge to achieve high academic results in 
the later years of their schooling.  This enhancement 
program is designed to deliver the Year 7 curriculum in 
greater detail. 
 

Through school based and community challenges, 
students will have the opportunity to develop leadership 
skills. To provide skills and knowledge for early access 
into VCE. 
 

An Information session on this exciting program will be 
held in Oberon High School Library on Tuesday 2nd April 
at 6:00pm. Please contact Scott McDonald on 5243 4444 
or email oberon.hs@edumail.vic.gov.au for further 
information 

mailto:oberon.hs@edumail.vic.gov.au

